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MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE ESTATES AND AMENITY AREAS SUB-
COMMITTEE OF THE SOUTH MOLTON TOWN COUNCIL HELD IN THE GARDEN 
ROOM, THE AMORY CENTRE, 125 EAST STREET, SOUTH MOLTON ON 
WEDNESDAY 31 JANUARY  2018 AT 6.45PM 

 
Present:             In the Chair Cllr D. Worden  
            Town Mayor Cllr Mrs C. Lock 
               Cllr M. Bushell           Cllr M. Cornelius 
     Cllr Mrs J. Foster       Cllr M. Kingdon    
               Cllr E. J. Moore     Cllr M. Way   
            Cllr Mrs S. Yeo 
 
In Attendance: Town Clerk Mr A. C. Coates 
 
AA11/17 CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENTS   
 .   The Chairman announced that the South Molton Meddlers were recruiting  
     extra members and if any Councillor knew of anyone who might be  
     interested in joining please let the Town Clerk know. 
     Cllr Moore mentioned about the ownership of the old Infant School in New  
     Road and the Town Clerk advised that he would be investigating further. 
 
AA12/17 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
     The following declaration of interest was read out by the Town Clerk: 
     Cllr Foster – Personal Interest – Item 4 – Chair of ‘Friends’ 
  
AA13/17 APPROVAL OF MINUTES  
     Amenity Areas Sub-Committee  20 July 2017 
               It was RESOLVED that these minutes be approved. Cllr Yeo abstained as  
     she was not at the previous meeting.  

 
AA14/17 COMMUNITY WOODLAND – SECTION 106  
     It was RESOLVED that the Town Clerk would check with North Devon  
     Council whether the Section 106 application could be used to improve the  
     paths for better disabled access and also whether a shelter and composting  
     toilet would be eligible.  The Town Clerk will report back with his findings. 
     8 For Cllr Foster abstained due to her Personal Interest.  
 
AA15/17 The Town Clerk reported that a meeting with the developer will be taking  
     place in the next few weeks regarding what trees should be planted in the  
     Public Open Space area at Gullacombes. 
     Cllr Bushell wanted to establish whether a workshop could be situated in  
     the Public Open Space area. 
     Town Clerk would look into how new street names are decided by North  
     Devon Council. 
 
Continued … 
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There being no further business the meeting closed at 7.35pm. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
      Chairman ……………………………………… 
  
      Date  …………………………………………… 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


